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Board of Directors Meeting

May 20, 2015
President James Heelon called the meeting to order at 7:34 p.m. with all board members present.   
SECRETARY
Motion by Jim Cassin, seconded by Mark Duffy, to accept the minutes of the meeting April 30, 2015.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
Garry Murphy presented the following Social applications for consideration: Timothy Dellolio, Sue Zacharer, Phillip Ronan, Robert Joyce, Pam Picano, Fran Diodati, Harry Boghigian, Tom Ingles, Carl Bahia, and Nick Kanti.
Motion by Gary Walsh, seconded by John Johnson, to accept the above applications. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
Secretary Garry Murphy read the following correspondence:
1. Thank you from Catie’s Closet and the Ed Morris family.
2. From the Ladies Division donating a $150 Mahoney’s Garden gift card.
3. From Al Pare requesting a leave of absence. (Agreed).

4. From Brendan Woelful, Jonas Choe, and Albert Chap resigning Junior Membership.

5. From Tom Mulligan and Kirby Milton resigning Social Membership.

6. From Aids Action, Women’s Cities, and the Boys/Girls Club requesting a donation.
Garry presented the following application for Junior Membership: Andrew Gys

Motion by Gary Walsh, seconded by Mark Duffy, to approve the above application. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

Motion by John Johnson, seconded by Brian Campbell to approve a leave of absence for Al Pare. Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
Motion by Jason Howarth, seconded by Jim Cassin to accept the Secretary’s Report. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
TREASURER
Brian Campbell reviewed the monthly financial report noting that cash on hand is in good shape.  Brian reported that cart and greens fees are down due to poor weather. Overall, club finances remain strong.
Brian reported that one Regular member has failed to pay dues for the 2015 season.

Motion by Brian Campbell, seconded by Jim Cassin, to expel the Regular member who failed to pay the 2015 dues. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.  
Brian reported the following account balances: Operating Account $14,841; Payroll Account $5,839; Money Market Account $510,539; Stabilization Account $5,125. Total Cash $536,539.
 
Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by Gary Walsh, to accept the Treasurer's report.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
HOUSE COMMITTEE 

Jim Cassin submitted the following report:

1. All house activities continue to go very well.
2. Ideas for new events continue to be sought.

Motion by Brian Campbell, seconded by John Johnson, to accept the report of the House Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
GREENS COMMITTEE
John Griffin submitted the following report:
1. New sod has been installed on #9 tee and #4 and #5 fairways.

2. Over seeding of #4, #5 and #8 greens was completed recently. This was done to address some thin spots.

3. Summer employees will begin work by the end of the month, reducing some of the workload on Jack and his crew.

4. Rain is needed soon.
5. Caution is requested while playing holes where work crews are doing repairs. There have been several close calls recently.
6. Reminder to repair all ball marks, rake traps, and follow cart signs.



Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by Gary Walsh, to accept the report of the Greens Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE
Gary Walsh submitted the following report:
1. The tournament season has started with many successful events (Green Tree Open, Derby Par 3, Co-Ed Member Member, and the May Member 3 Guest. 
2. Joel has the Pro Shop full of merchandise at great prices.

3. Tom Lamond is back healthy and doing a great job for the club.   
Motion by John Griffin, seconded by John Johnson, to accept the report of the Tournament Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE 
Mark Duffy reported on the recent activities of the Communications Committee. All is going very well.   
Motion by Jim Cassin, seconded by Brian Campbell, to accept the report of the Communications Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
OLD BUSINESS:
John Griffin reported that the Affinity Lighting project is almost complete. Some light fixtures will have dimmers and/or motion detectors resulting in additional savings.
Board members discussed comments made by several club members expressing concern over the expense associated with providing seven Directors with $500 MPGC adder cards for the 2015 season. Although board members are united in support for the adder cards and firm in their belief that the board implemented this practice in an appropriate way, board members agreed that returning the cards will avoid further controversy and tension within the membership being fueled by club members opposed to the practice.

Motion by Brian Campbell, seconded by Jason Howarth, to rescind the above referenced adder cards and to direct Sean Tully to make the necessary changes to the club’s point of sale database. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.   
NEW BUSINESS:
Due to the expulsion vote referenced above, Garry Murphy reported an opening in Regular Membership.
Motion by Jim Cassin, seconded by Brian Campbell, to approve Regular Membership for Ed Draper. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.  
Motion by Gary Walsh, seconded by John Griffin, to adjourn.  Vote unanimous. Motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 9:06 p.m.

NEXT MEETING

Wednesday, June 16th at 7:30 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted,








_____________________________








Garry P. Murphy, Secretary
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